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Tales
First of all, I would like to Thank all 
of you for the opportunity to serve 
you as Potentate for 2022. It is such 
a great honor, and one I don't take 
lightly. I promise to do my level best 
to promote our great fraternity and 
our mission of supporting Shriners 
Healthcare for Children. 

Lady Bonnie and I had a great time welcoming 
all to the Annual Meeting and Banquet. Our 
sincere Thanks to all those who had a hand in 
making this day a great occasion. The Misfits 
did a wonderful job preparing a great dinner, 
and the Escort Motor Patrol served in style. 
We were also very proud to have the Fez and 
Thistle Bagpipers join us in bringing in the 
Divan! We appreciate all you guys did. 

A special Thank You to Patricia, who had 
the dining room looking fabulous! She is one 
talented person, and we really appreciated your 
input and your skills! 

We are planning on a fun year, with activities 
many planned. The calendar is filling up with 
many fun activities from East to West, and I 
hope you can take part in as many as possible. 
Spring Ceremonial will be in Detroit Lakes in 
early May with some fun by the lake, and fall 
will be in Bismarck, and they always make our 
visits there fun! 

POTENTATE’S MESSAGE

IN THIS ISSUE:
Temple Raffle...............................pg 3

Dusters Car Show.........................pg 4

EZ Wheels Cornhole Tournament...pg 5	

El Zagal Cash Calendar................pg 7

All of us make up a team. 
A membership team, an 
entertainment team, a fraternal 
team, and a family team. It takes 
each one of us supporting each 
other to make all of El Zagal 
work. We need to try to "replace" 
ourselves by welcoming new 
members into our "team". We need 

to support each other's activities to the extent 
that we can, to keep the "team" strong. Just 
as important is the way we act and treat each 
other. There should be no room for nagging or 
complaining about another "team" member. 
Doing so will only hurt the fraternity and the 
mission we all were excited about when we first 
put on our Fez. Do what you can to keep the 
"team" active and fun! 

Lady Bonnie and I plan to make as many 
activities as we can, and look forward to 
representing you throughout 2022. 

A hearty congratulations to Illustrious Sir 
Dennis "Fluff" Sand and Lady Tammy on 
a fantastic year! You always made sure we 
brought the fun, and we hope to continue from 
your examples - but not as many NIPS!
Thank you again for this tremendous honor! 

Fraternally yours; 
Steve "Lars" Larson, Potentate 
El Zagal Shrine 

Happy New Year!

TUESDAY 
BURGERS
5:30PM to 7PM

EXCEPT ON 
STATED MEETING NIGHTS

 

 

SAVE THE DATE 
POTE BALL 

“BLACK TIE COUNTRY” 

MAY 7, 2022 

**Details in next month’s Camel Tales 

Great Band 

Gordon Ramsey worthy dinner !!! 

 

 

  
A few brave souls showed up to discuss this very important event for the EL Zagal Shrine Center. YOU should have been there.   
 
After some discussion, one change that will impact units / clubs the most is the financial kickback from participating in the WGF 2022.  In order to make sure we have adequate people power, we have flipped the commission to 20% net for people power and 10% for ticket sales.  
We have broken down the event to areas of opportunities, so everyone can be involved at many levels.    
For purpose of tracking the game / food donations, make sure you let MIKE DOW PP know what you are donating or making.  It is imperative that he knows what is happening with this.  
Our planning meetings are as follows: 
 December 14th 
 January 12th  
 January 25th 
 Then every week in February 2nd, 9th and 16th   
We hope to see you at the planning and participation of this event.  
Mike Dow PP     Mike Rieckman  
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Fargo Shrine Circus Club Meetings 
2022 

JANUARY 8, 2022:  CIRCUS MEETING 1:30-2:30 PM 
FEBRUARY 8, 2022:  EXECUTIVE MEETING: 6:30 PM 

FEBRUARY 19, 2022: CIRCUS MEETING: 10 AM 
MARCH 8, 2022: EXECUTIVE MEETING: 6:30 PM 

MARCH 12, 2022:  CIRCUS MEETING: 10 AM 
MARCH 26, 2022: CIRCUS MEETING: 10 AM 

DETROIT LAKES CIRCUS 
MARCH 31, 2022 

10 AM, 12:30 PM, 6:30 PM 

FARGO CIRCUS 
APRIL 1, 2022 

7 PM 
APRIL 2, 2022 

10 AM, 2 PM, 6 PM 
APRIL 3, 2022 
NOON, 4 PM 

JAMESTOWN CIRCUS 
APRIL 5, 2022 

5:30 PM 

BISMARCK CIRCUS 
APRIL 8, 2022 
1:30 PM, 7 PM 
APRIL 9, 2022 

10 AM, 2 PM, 7 PM 

DICKINSON CIRCUS 
APRIL 10, 2022 

NOON, 3:30 PM, 7 PM 
APRIL 11, 2022 

6:30 PM 

El Zagal Nobles & Ladies,
 
Lady Bonnie and I would like to THANK 
everyone who had a part in the great weekend 
we had at El Zagal. I cannot tell you what an 
honor it is to serve as your Potentate for this 
next year!
 
There are so many hands involved in a weekend 
like this past one. The roast for Illustrious 
Fluff??  What a hoot! We all had a great time 
roasting our favorite Fluff, and I think a great 
time was had by all!
 
Saturday’s annual meeting and banquet was 
fabulous! I hope everyone enjoyed the entire 
day. A special thanks goes to the Misfits and 
the Escort Motor Patrol for the dinner and 
serving. You guys did great!  How about those 
Bagpipers from the Fez and Thistle unit in 
Bismarck?  Didn’t they do a great job?  What 
an honor having you attend and share your 
talents with us at the Grand Entry.
 
Of course there was clean up and dishes to do, 
and the kitchen crew along with the Scouts 
did an amazing job! The music was fun and it 
was great to see a full dance floor most of the 
evening!
 
Of special note was the installing team. 
Thanks to Scotty and Imperial Sir Matt for 
making the installation a special event.

 
A special thank you goes to our Events 
Coordinator and Office Manager. They 
worked hard to make sure all went as smooth 
as possible. A special shout out to Patricia for 
her talents and time in setting up the Dining 
Room. Didn’t that look great? I was blown 
away.
 
I hope I have not forgotten anyone, but what 
a great group effort!  A special Thank You to 
Jerome Tappe and Lady Denise for doing the 
MC work. I appreciate your flexibility!
 
Let’s work on having fun in 2022, supporting 
our mission of Shriners Healthcare for 
Children and making new friends across our 
great land!
 
God Bless and best wishes for a healthy and 
happy year!

Steve Larson, 
Potentate

THANK YOU ALL
It’s never too late to start looking forward to summer. 
These excursions have been such a good time; we are 
coming back for 2 times the fun in 2022. 

A sign in my garage says “it’s not the destination, 
it’s the ride”, but you still need to know where your 
heading, the destination is yet to be determined.  

EVERYONE is invited, drive a bike, great -- drive 
a truck, that works -- ride a moped, OK if you 
can keep up.  It’s all about having fun, seeing new 
sites, and enjoying the friendships along the way. 
Experience something new.  

As we get closer to summer, well get together 
and make some plans.  Until then, think warm 
destinations.
 
Mike Rieckman     Mike Dow PP

El Zagal Fun Run #3
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Director's Staff
Small Group With Big Attitude
I hope everyone had a wonderful Christmas and 
New Year!  Winter is definitely upon us! Even 
though it's hibernation season for the motorcycle 
riders, we've still been busy planning and getting 
ready for our upcoming events. We helped 
roast Illustrious Sir Dennis "Fluff" Sands and 
welcomed our new Potentate Steve Larson at the 
Annual Meeting and Banquet. We wish Illustrious 
Sir Steve and his Lady all the best this year and are 
committed to help in any way we can.  

We had our Director's Staff Christmas Party at El 
Zagal on New Year's Eve. We had a fantastic steak 
dinner and then brought in the New Year at the 
Shrine with live music, dancing, and more fun. A 
special thanks to our Events Coordinator Patricia, 
for putting on a great event and the ballroom 
looked amazing! Great Job! 

The emails have started circulating about the 2022 
Beer Tour. So that means we are getting ready and 
planning for Suds N Spuds...which is right around 
the corner, April 16th. We should have tickets 
available soon and if you have any questions or 
would like to attend, please let a DS member know 
and we will get you taken care of.  Also, we are always 
looking for and accepting Silent Auction Items. 

As we start a new year, I'd like to give a shout out 
to the hard working guys in the Director's Staff!  
For a small group, they get a lot of big things done!  
I'm proud to call these guys Brothers and looking 
forward to another great year!

Stay Hydrated!
Shaun Engelsrud

 

El Zagal Temple Raffle
IT’S OVER !  The winners have been drawn and 
notified; the final numbers are being tallied.

A tip of the Fez to Illustrious Sir Mike Dow 
PP for spearheading this project, for Noble Paul 
White for the Bobcat, Noble Jeff Anderson for 
keeping us aligned with the gaming regulations, 
Noble Shane Heiberg for use of his trailer, to J&M 
Printing for donating the ticket printing cost, 
Noble Jeff Greigor with JL Sports for the banners.  
Special thanks to the EZ Vikings for agreeing to 
let use their permit.

Heartfelt thanks to all the Nobles that sold 
tickets on this worthwhile cause.  66 Nobles and 
friends representing 15 units or clubs sold 3,000 
tickets grossing $60,000. Our net contribution 
to the hospital will be in the neighborhood of 
$32,000, ALL ON BEHALF OF EL ZAGAL 
NOBILITY.

Mike Dow PP		  Jeff Anderson		
Paul White		  Mike Rieckman

 

Escort Motor Patrol
Happy New Year! We hope everyone had a perfect 
holiday season. We participated in the annual 
Parade of Lights in Fargo Moorhead. It was a great 
time for everyone. The kids sure do love those cars! 
Afterwards, dinner at the Speak Easy Restaurant 
in Moorhead was good fun too. 

The cars are put away for the winter for now but 
we are looking forward to breaking them out in 
the spring for the dash to Davenport or maybe 
Downer. 

We have a few fundraisers in the works; more on 
this later. Thanks to all those that showed up to 
escort and help serve dinner at the annual meeting. 
Kudos to the Misfits for a great job on the Steak 
Dinner. 

We all wish you a wonderful, safe and healthy 
2022!

Kind regards,
Pat Jones

 

Happy New Year to everyone in El Zagal; hope 
everyone had great holiday season with family and 
loved ones and celebrated the new year.

I can't believe 2021 is in the rear view mirror already. 
Last year went so fast it was a blur. Our El Zagal 
Mystics had a great year. A big thanks to the driving 
force leading the pack Sir Craig M. and executive 
committee. And I know 2022 will be another good 
year with the new driving force with President Brock 
N leading way.

I want to give a big thanks to Sir Fluff and lady 
Tammy for guiding 
El Zagal in 2021. 
You guys did a great 
job, thanks again.

New business: gun 
raffle chairman Jim 
T. will have our 11th 
annual gun raffle 
tickets ready for 
sale at our January 
unit meeting. The 
“Fishing for a 
Cause” fundraiser 
we are still working 
on,  more to come 
soon. 

That's all for now, 
have to run.
El Zagal Mystics

Jamestown Mystics
Happy New Year 2022

Steven Larson
BROKER - OWNER

Cell: 218-841-8533
E-Mail:slarson@arvig.net

www.atthelakes.com



PAGE 4  •  Camel Tales  • February 2022

Mobil Nobles
This Bad Boy Has the Heart of a Harley

The Director’s Staff has their Harleys that they 
parade with. Well guess what, we have our own 
“Harley” sprint car also. To qualify as a bad boy 
Harley your ride needs to be black in color. Check 
that box. You need to have flames incorporated 
in the color scheme. Check that box. It needs 
to be loud with a straight exhaust pipe. Check 
that box. Our bad boy #3 with its black paint and 

orange flames even has a Harley Davidson decal 
located inside next to the seat. For the guys that 
ride Harleys this is the sprint car that they want 
to drive in parades.

We need to thank our unit president, Drew 
Likness, for organizing a Mobil Noble luncheon 
at Porter Creek in December. It was a good 
chance for everyone to get together, share of a lot 
of stories and start thinking about 2022.

Congratulations to our new Potentate, Steve 
Larson on his election as Potentate.  Potentate 
Steve will have his hands full as our Divan travels 
to Green Bay for the MSA Winter Session in 
February. 

Our newly elected Potentate will  have to be on 
guard full-time watching over those  El Zagal 
members who are Minnesota Viking die hards 
to keep them from drinking too much of that 
“Packer nectar” and coming home wearing the 
Packers green and gold colors.

Monte – Pote 89

Roughrider Harley-Davidson
3708 MEMORIAL HWY

MANDAN, ND 58554

701-663-2220

We Sell 
   Shriner Bikes!

• Wireless High Speed Access
 Fargo, Oxbow, Horace & Harwood Areas
• Web Hosting
• Web Design
• Email Services

Contact
Dave Larson

704 28th Street SW
Fargo, North Dakota

701-232-7000

N B INTERNET, LLC

Hanson-Runsvold 
FuneRal Home

215 south 7th street, Fargo, nd 58103
West Side of Island Park

Family Owned . . . Serving All 
Faiths For Over 90 Years
Licensed Funeral Directors NFDA

 Jacques Boucher   Aynsley Odegard
Alex Rydell

(701) 232-3222  •  (800) 598-3223
www.hansonrunsvold.com

John d. Runsvold
Owner, Licensed Funeral Director

NFDA

701-320-7653

Corey Bayer
8496 Country Club Street, 

Jamestown, ND 58401

BRYCE ANDERSON
& ASSOCIATES

CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS

• Tax Preparation & Planning •  Small Business Services
• Monthly Accounting Services •  Corporations - Partnerships
• Accounting & Auditing •  Individuals - Non-Profits

293-7727
1461 Broadway Ste. 103  •  Fargo, ND 58102

Bruce ridgway
owner

701-429-0547

Bruce@ridgwaylawns.com

        

Jamestown Clowns
’21 Was Fun; Can More Be Done?

Hello to all Nobles and Ladies,
 
The New Year is here, wish you all good cheer. The 
Annual Meeting and Roast the Pote, you could 
say it was a G.O.A.T.  With everyone happy and 
jolly, it was a great time by golly. Parade of Glory 
told the Story. 2022 will be as good as it can get. 
Will we have fun, you bet! 
 
My hope that Our New Potentate is jealous, is 
now a reality. I won't name names but, our new 
Illustrious  told me in the strictest confidence, 
that he concedes that THE CLOWNS ARE 
THE BEST UNIT IN EL ZAGAL!!!  SORRY 
EVERYBODY. Now it is written.  

Roast the Pote was the best ever, with several 
units playing for Illustrious Past Potentate Fluff. 
He and Lady Tammy were relieved, as they were 
expecting harsher treatment! Parade of Glory 
was the best ever on Saturday night and the 
music after was too! So it only stands to reason, 
Illustrious Fluff was the best ever!  Thank You for 
the outstanding year. We had fun in '21!!
The before and after parties were spectacular, ask 
Larry K. he can make up something to tell you. 
 
The food served at our January unit meetings was 
a delight of delicious, delectable, scrumptious, 
luscious, yumminess. I would say tasty too. But 
that is just me.  Now we need everyone to step up 
and cook at a meeting. You can set your own goal. 
Remember, attainable goals make you happy. 
 
Now back to December. We had our 60th Clown 
for a Night. The Skit, I was told, was very good. 

The truth is better than a lie, as in this case. Dave 
H. and his warped mind has no equal. His crew 
of players performs his thoughts without flaw, 
which is astonishing by itself. And then you add 
in the fact that it is a bunch of Clowns, well just 
a big WOW!!! is all I can say about that.
 
Congrats to our New Clown President, Justin 
Fuchs. My advice is, remember, relax, we are like 
herding a bunch of cats. If you can remember 
that, all will go smooth. Thank Justin for the 
delightful Christmas Party. I think it had the 
highest attendance of any Christmas Party since 
records have been kept. Fun follows him around 
like a lingering mordacious aroma! Thank You 
Justin ! 
 
One last thing, I have 
to mention Charlie. 
 
Here comes another 
year, let's get after it.

Thanks for 
Reading This…
Weezer

The Dusters have embarked on a new project that 
we see as the future of our fundraising efforts.  We 
are planning the first annual (inaugural) Duster Car 
Show. 

This event will be held in the Bismarck Event Center 
March 5 & 6 with setup on Friday, March 4, 2022. 
We have room for 100 cars and about 40 vendor 
spaces. 

Our intent is not only to showcase cars from the 
upper Midwest, vendors from the industry, but also 
to exposé the public to the Shrine and what we do.  
There has not been an event like this in the Bismarck 
area for over 30 years and we are excited to be 
leading this event. Our committee started planning 
this event early last summer. The reception in the 
area has been met with lots of enthusiasm. Puklich 
Chevrolet and Your West Dakota Chevy Dealers 
have signed on as the Title sponsor for this event. 

 So, what can you do to help? You can spread the 
word. We are looking for quality cars to display. 
Registration forms can be downloaded off our 
website, www.elzagaldusters.com. Check us out!!
701-220-8623 with questions  

Respectfully,
Bob Simmers
Show Coordinator

Duster Car Show

Jerome Tappe
cell 218.234.6496

jerome@nereson.com

Brad Richards
cell 218.234.6358

brad@nereson.com

Detroit Lakes
800.422.3317 • nereson.com
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EZ Wheels Happenings
We’ll Keep It On Ice, Drop In Sometime

EZ Wheels of Jamestown has had a busy couple 
of months. In December we had our annual club 
Christmas Party and gift exchange and a good 
time was had by all. 

We have also been getting ready for our Cornhole 
League which began January 5th at the The Club 
1883 in Jamestown. This year we expanded the 
league and we have 24 sharp shooting teams 
ready to go. Big thank you to our board sponsors 
and for Newman Signs for covering the boards. 
They look awesome.

In addition, we are getting ready for our Annual 
EZ Wheels Cornhole Tournament which is also 
going to be at The Club 1883 on March 12th 
starting at noon. Registration is $60/team and 
register on Scoreholio.com. 

On March 11th at The Club 1883, we are having 
a Shriner only Cornhole Tourney with a blind 
draw. $5 entry fee and also you can register at 
Scoreholio.com.

In December we also gave back to the 
community with donations to the Food Pantry, 
Youth for Christ, Safe Shelter, Red Cross, and 

the Jamestown After Grad party. This was in 
addition to our Parade of Glory donation to the 
Shrine Hospital Transportation Fund and the El 
Zagal Building Fund.  

Our other big project which is in full swing is our 
Annual EZ Wheels Truck Drop raffle. Tickets 
are $5/ticket or 5 for $20. Guess when the truck 
drops through the ice and win $1000. We will 
also be drawing 10 $100 winners. Get your tickets 
from any EZ Wheels Shrine Club member. See 
a picture of our truck above which will be on the 
Little Britches Pond at the Jamestown Reservoir. 

Until next time, 
Joe Burgard

 

 

 

  When: Saturday March 12, 2022, at 12:00 PM 
 

  Where:  Club 1883 (formerly Knights of Columbus) in Jamestown  
  Registration: 

• Must pre-register for tournament @ scoreholio.com or scoreholio app 
• Early registration $60 per team ($70 after March 4)- nonrefundable 
• Pay registration fees Venmo (scan QR code below) 
• Team check-in from 10:30 AM to 11:30 AM the day of the event 

  Tournament/Teams: 
• Two-person teams 
• Double elimination 
• Tournament is limited to 64 teams 
• Free Consolation tournament for double-loss teams 

 
Proceeds for Shriner Medical Facilities and local organizations 

If you have any questions, please contact at: 
Facebook (EZ Wheels) or by email at ezwheels2017@gmail.com 

*Must be 21 years or older*   

       

1st Prize $400 

2nd Prize $200 

3rd Prize $100 

1st Prize $150 

2nd Prize $100 

 

Scan VENMO QR code to make payment 

Consolation Tournament 

 

 

 

  When: Friday March 11, 2022, at 7:00 PM 
 

  Where:  Club 1883 (formerly Knights of Columbus) in Jamestown  
 
  Registration: 

• Pre-register for tournament @ scoreholio.com or scoreholio app 
• Registration fee $5.00 per player 
• Pay registration fees Venmo (scan QR code below) 
• Player check-in from 5:00pm-6:00pm the day of the event 

 
  Tournament/Teams: 

• Blind draw teams 
• Double elimination 

 
Proceeds for Shriner Medical Facilities and local organizations 

If you have any questions, please contact at: 
Facebook (EZ Wheels) or by email at ezwheels2017@gmail.com 

*Must be 21 years or older*   

       

Scan VENMO QR code to make payment 

El Zagal - Arab Patrol
Wine Tastings 
Hors d'oervres 
Silent Auction 

 Open to public, 21 & over 

El Zagal Shrine Temple 
 1429 3rd Street North Fargo, ND 

Friday, March 11, 2022 
 6:00pm to 8:30pm 

YOUR TICKET# COULD              
WIN YOU A PRIZE. 

           Check our facebook page for 
more information: El Zagal - Arab Patrol 

  $25 advanced  $30 at the door 

Duster Car Show
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The route is planned, sorta, the lodging is booked, 
the DOT is working hard to open up the mountain 
passes for us, so we’re ready to roll.

Everyone is welcome to join us, but we can’t 
guarantee lodging at this point.  We are hitting 
the backroads on July 5th, with destinations in the 
West.

If you have had a change in heart or just need that 
escape from the jungle we call Fargo, tag along 
with our fun group of people for an experience you 
will not soon forget.

Mike Rieckman – 
701-388-7123		
Mike@paradiso.com

• Computer Sales and Service

• Network Specialist

• Custom Built Systems

• CAD Systems and Software

• Computer Parts and Repair

• Managed Services

• Internet Access

• Video Surveillance Systems

John Stadter – Service Technician 
john@slcomp.com

Scott Schafer - Office Manager
scott@slcomp.com

• Computer Sales and Service

• Network Specialist

• Custom Built Systems

• CAD Systems and Software

• Computer Parts and Repair

• Managed Services

• Internet Access

• Video Surveillance Systems

THIS AD WAS LEFT OUT OF LAST MONTH ISSUE – PLEASE PLACE IN CAMEL TALES 

 

 

 

Color Guard Croonings
At the October meeting I was railroaded, Ahh 
--- no Coerced, Ahh --- no almost unanimously 
[one dissenting] voted in by members present to 
fill in for Lars in writing the Camel Tales articles.  
Lars explained and pleaded that he was too busy 
to write articles for the next year.  His reasoning 
was that he would be writing an article under 
another headline as the Potentate, he would be 
busy travelling around El Zagal Land eating, 
drinking, kissing babies, doing real work as the 
potentate, continuing the work established by 
previous Potentates pulling El Zagal out of the 
issues caused by the Covid pandemic and moving 
El Zagal forward into the future.
  
Finally, while all this was happening, he would 
still have to keep his business thriving in Detroit 
Lakes.  I relented to the brother nobles, because it 
is important the help a brother in need.  However, 
I will state outright that I do not possess the 
same warped, no unique humor possessed by our 
current Potentate.  I will attempt to try to keep 
up the same high and rather oblique standards 
set by Lars.

The Color Guard is on the road to getting back 
to normal this year with the circus, parades 
and other events.  At our Christmas Party in 
December outgoing President Ian Sommerville 
announced that the entire Color Guard was the 
Shriner of the Year for our unit.   The reasoning 
is that we all pitched in with creative fundraising 
events, helping at other events such as hosting 
the Fall Ceremonial and other activities.  Ian 
was presented an appreciation plaque for his two 
years as president as he stepped up to continue 
as president when Covid wiped out the 2020 
year.  Officers for 2022 elected and railroaded 
into their positions are: President – Jesten Hayle; 
VP – Robin Hanson; Secretary – Brikker Ware; 
Treasurer – Paul [Little Lars] Meszaros, Circus 
Chairmen – Gary Grindal and Scott Berseth 
and most important – Randy Guetter as our 
Liquorian.  Other committee chairs to be put in 
place later.

The Post-Christmas party whoops - should be 
called our December meeting was held with new 
officers flexing their wings and authority. 

Planning has and is happening with Circus 
planning meetings for our Circus to be held 
in Detroit Lakes on March 31.  Complicating 
issues this year are supply chain concerns with 
bikes, novelties and others.  We always manage 
to solve all issues including manpower issues 
although some are not solved until the 11th hour.  
Some of our manpower escapes to the south for 
the winter but those who get back in time are 
roped into helping.  Seems like these snowbirds 

fly the coop earlier and earlier each year and are 
more difficult to catch in the spring.

The Detroit Lakes Color Guard thanks 
Illustrious Sir Fluff and Lady Tammy for a 
great year considering all the road blocks set up 
by Covid and related issues.  The Color Guard 
Crooners were the hit of the “Roast the Pote” 
evening with their original rendition of “I Like 
BEER” which is believed to be Fluff ’s Theme 
Song.

At the Annual Meeting we were honored to 
serve at Illustrious Sir Steve Larson’s installation 
by presenting the colors and assisting one of 
our own to embark on a year that will continue 
to be filled with challenges.  We have to wish 
Illustrious Sir Steve’s Lady Bonnie the Best 
of Luck on trying to keep Steve on track this 
coming year, which is a task that can be worse 
than herding cats.  It was great that the Annual 
Meeting had 170 registered to kick off a year that 
will be busy, filled with hope, fun and assisting in 
all areas of our philanthropy of helping kids with 
difficult medical conditions. 

Special Note:  All units please be aware, that 
to keep off our new potentate’s naughty list, it 
is completely mandatory to have an adequate 
supply of Miller Lite Beer at all times. 

In closing I want to quote Albert Einstein which 
is appropriate at this time.  He said “I fear the 
day that technology will surpass our human 
interaction.  The world will have a generation 
of idiots.”  Our fraternity of Masons and 
Shriners is one way we can maintain and expand 
human interaction even though we use evolving 
technologies.  We need to work to recruit new 
members, teach them our Masonic values, bring 
them into the Shrine for fun and to incorporate 
them into our activities.   Just a thought for 
membership recruitment.    

Dan Holm, the interim “Lars” 
not a “Lars want to be” 
Remember there is nothing finer than 
to be a Color Guard Shriner.  

 

Greetings Nobles and Ladies all, we hope you all 
had a great holiday season!

As usual, the Misfits have been busy making the 
world a better place with BBQ!

We had a great Thanksgiving Day. We cooked 
up 44 turkeys. Most went to people who wanted 
to buy one for their own dinner, however we did 
have several turkeys (14) that were purchased and 
donated to those in need. We delivered to Churches 
United for the Homeless, local fire departments 
and families in need.

Our Unit recently had the privilege to cook the 
dinner for the Annual Banquet on January 8th 
to welcome our new Illustrious Sir Steve Larson 
and honor our outgoing Potentate, Illustrious Sir 
Dennis "Fluff" Sand. 

It was great to see our Shrine Center full of Nobles 
and Ladies. Our group was so appreciative of the 
many helpful hands so we could make the evening 
enjoyable – not only our hard-working Unit 
members, but also Patricia and team at El Zagal 
and the EMP’s for helping serve. 

Thanks to Fluff and Lady Tammy for a fun year, 
and best wishes to Lars and Lady Bonnie for the 
fun ahead!

We had a busy year in 2021. We were able to help sell 
lots of tickets for the Bobcat Temple Fundraiser--a 
great project that raised a lot of money for our kids!  
We also had many successful cooks that filled the 
air with the aroma of BBQ. We appreciate those 
Nobles and ladies who support our efforts.

Moving into 2022, we presented a challenge to all 
Units and Clubs. We, the Misfits, are paying the 
initiation fees for the first 10 Nobles that join El 
Zagal. We will also pay their first year's dues going 
into 2023. We are committed to membership and 
keeping our fraternity moving forward. 
Here's to 2022 and a great year!
Until we meet again
Yours in Faith,
Mike Dow 

Misfits Musings
Serving Up a Noble Challenge

27193  R10-21

Focused on your 
financial goals.

Joel D Swanson, Financial Advisor
1630 1st Ave N Suite B PMB 19
Fargo, ND 58102
701-371-7152
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Permit Number: CR0002-22 

El Zagal Cash Calendar
Win cash – cash – cash when you buy a Cash 
Calendar for only $25.00
Drawings each day for $25, $100 each Sunday 
and $300 on the 15th of each month!
This calendar is available for sale to everyone – no 
need to be a Shriner.

Calendars are available at El Zagal Shrine Temple 
at the bar or in the office.  In Detroit Lakes, they 
are available at Coldwell Banker At The Lakes 
or Nereson Automotive.  In Jamestown, they are 
available at Dakota Rental Center. More locations 
to be announced. They will also be available from 
Shriners.

This will be an important fund raiser for our 
Temple and our charities, so buy one for all your 
friends, or better yet – sell them!

Prizes for sales by units to earn money are as 
follows:
1.	 Top selling Unit or Club   $1000
2.	 Second place Unit or Club   $750
3.	 Third place Unit or Club   $500
Club or Unit sales can also be counted toward 
your Parade to Glory donations.

Calendars have a return post card to be put in 
the drawing barrel. Please fill out and return. 
Drawings will start March 1st for January, 
February and March, and the 1st of each month 
following.  

Winners will be announced on our web site at 
www.elzagal.org and by email. 

Prizes will be mailed to address on the postcard, 
so print legibly and completely.

Sorry – cash or check only, as we cannot accept 
credit cards for raffle chances.

Call Steve Larson with any questions at 218-
841-8533 or email slarson@arvig.net.

Fraternally yours,
Steve Larson 
Potentate 2022

 

Rich Maras
Regional VP of Sales

rmaras@jmprint.net

Get a Free Quote on your next 
project by visiting  www.jmprint.net

4666 S. Amber Valley Pkwy.  |  www.jmprint.net  |  701-476-0311  |  Cell 701-730-1623

1964
50TH ANNIVERSARY

• Commercial Printing
• Digital & Variable Data Printing
• Graphic Design
• Direct Mail & Mailing Services
• Banners/Booth Displays
• Signage and Promotional Items
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Trollwood Barbers 
Trollwood Village 

3105 N. Broadway
235-0194

Lori Ludlum, Owner

JIM ELLIOTT
Owner

P.O. Box 366  •  Moorhead, MN 56560
4101 32nd Ave South  •  Moorhead, MN 56561-0366

Home 218-233-4967
Phone 218-236-9920

Fax 218-236-9364
1-800-826-6652

“The Very Best In Nursery Stock”

Ole’s Nursery, Inc.
Hwy 10 E• Moorhead, MN 56560 

(218) 236-8590

3401 - 13th Ave. S..
Fargo, ND 58103
Near West Acres

293-3311

Premier Charter Service
Route 1, Box 220

Moorhead, Minnesota 56560

Phone: (218) 233-3404    Fax: (218) 233-5769

298-9898123 University Drive N
Fargo, ND 58102

NEIL JOHNSON

Oberg
                   Family Farms

Est. 1891

Chad Oberg 701-388-4901
Rick Oberg 701-388-4902

3592 110th Ave. N.
Moorhead, MN 5650

Mike Hennebry
Executive Mortgage Officer

NMLS#: 1584104

1501 32nd Avenue South
Fargo, ND  58103

Phone: 701-356-1722
Fax: 701-356-1719

Toll Free: 800-872-6358

mike.hennebry@townandcountry.org
www.townandcountry.org

3401 13 Ave So. Fargo, ND  |  701.293.3311

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
1

Tuesday 
Burgers

2 3 
Shrine Bowl 
Watch Party

4 5

6 7 8
Circus, 

Executive 
Meeting

Tuesday
Burgers

9
Divan 

Meeting

MSA Winter 
Session in 
Green Bay

10 
MSA Winter 

Session in 
Green Bay

11
MSA Winter 

Session in 
Green Bay

Bismarck 
Sports Show

12
MSA Winter 

Session in 
Green Bay

Bismarck 
Sports Show

13
Bismarck 

Sports Show

14 15
Tuesday
Burgers

16 17 18 19

Wild Game 
Feed

Circus 
Meeting 

10AM

20 21 22
Tuesday
Burgers

23 24 25

James Valley 
Shrine Club 
Stag Night

26

27 28

UPCOMING EVENTS:
March 2022    
1 – Cash Calendar Drawing for 
      January, February, & March
1 – Tuesday Burgers
4-6 – Duster’s Car Show
8 –  Circus, Executive Meeting
8 –  Tuesday Burgers
11 – Wine Tasting
12 – EZ Wheels Corn Hole Tournament
12 – Circus Meeting
15 – Tuesday Burgers
22 – Tuesday Burgers
26 – Circus Meeting
31 – Detroit Lakes Circus 
        (10AM, 12:30 PM, & 6:30PM)

FEBRUARY  2022


